
Great Saltpetre Cave Preserve 
Management Committee meeting 6/8/2010 

North Central Public Library 
 
 
6:00-7:00 Logo Meeting 

Modified designs proposed for comment and review. Double Tree design approved by 
all present. Various suggestions to consider. 
 
 
Start Committee Meeting 7:25 

 
Committee Members Present: 

Neena Jud GCG 
Werner Jud GCG 
Mike McNabb GCG 

Tim Hale DUG 
Richard Duncan GCG 

 
Also attending: 
Bob Dobbs  
Janice Gott 

John Agnew 

 
Announcements: Camp Wesley, formerly known as Woodland Alters, starts next 
Sunday. We will hand them a key for the week while we’re there. 
 
Minutes. Read  
TH motion to accept.  WJ 2nd  
 
Treasurer’s Report. 

Income exceeded expenses. Detailed Financial report available on request. 

 
Caretaker’s Report. 

During his rounds, BC found the cave unlocked on 6/4. Also concerned about Scouts 
and other groups staying at the Preserve without having a sponsor on site. Neena will 
contact Jason to find out for BC who the sponsors were.  
BC sent his ideas of where the gravel should go. Suggested two large trucks and one 
small truck to be spread before KOR. Priced Clifford @ $11 per ton. 
 
Old Business. 
Open house. BD reported that open house was a success. Light attendance this year 
possibly caused by the weather.  

Composting Outhouse. Three grant applications outstanding. Second level masonry 
completed. Next task is to stabilize backfill around the sides. 

Youth groups. The committee needs to discuss with the new Youth Group 
coordinator the rules and guidelines for the Preserve. 

Shelter Roof. Progress is being made and the goal is to have it completed by KOR. 



KOR. Neena proposed work weekends and discussed a list of projects to be completed 
by KOR. Gravel will be spread during the two weeks prior to KOR. More volunteers 
needed. 

Rescue Box. Scheduled to be installed the weekend of July 4. 

Electrical needs for James Clements tabled. 

Recycling Bins. Grant app. Still in progress. 

 
New Business. 

Toyota Volunteer Work Day.  Discussion started to develop a plan for Toyota workers 
interested in volunteering to help us with projects at the Preserve this fall. 

Need someone to organize a neighboring landowner Pig Roast this fall.  

A Friends of GSP concept was mentioned. Much more discussion needed to consider 
a “Friends” level of membership.  

Camping fees. Discussion needed to increase camping fees, camping passes, and 
electrical sites for 2011. 

 

TH moved that we adjourn, Neena 2nd   
8:49PM 
 

Next meeting 7PM - Tuesday, July 6th,   
AAG Studio  

5 Water Street 
Milford, Ohio 45150 

 


